Dear TCA Family and Friends,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our February 11, 2019 Board Meeting:

Board Election

Two candidates submitted candidacy packages for the TCA Board this year to fill the two vacating seats; therefore, the Board canceled the election and appointed Dr. Terrence Andre and Mr. Tim Hannan as Directors to fulfill upcoming 3-year terms. They will be seated on the Board in April and will become voting members in August. You can read about Dr. Andre here and Mr. Hannan here. We thank them for their willingness to serve on TCA's Board.

Legislative Update

Brad Miller, TCA's Legal Counsel, gave an update on the comprehensive human sexuality bill, HB19-1032 currently being brought before the Colorado Legislature. The current bill does not affect TCA, as we do not provide comprehensive human sexuality instruction. TCA is carefully monitoring associated bill definitions and amendments to help ensure these kinds of matters remain in the domain of the home, as stated in our Core Values.

Curriculum Update

The Elementary grammar curriculum review recommendations were presented and discussed. Kindergarten through 3rd grade will continue with their current curriculum while 4th-6th will make a change to the Fix-It Grammar curriculum. The recommended curriculum items will be available for the TCA community to review from now until February 27th in each of the elementary offices. The Board will vote on the recommended curriculum changes during the March 11th board meeting.

Celebrate TCA

This month, we celebrated the North Elementary Citizenship Committee. Parents and 6th grade students shared about their successful community outreach projects, which included a Harvest of Love Food Drive, service run, their recycling program, and a planned TCA Sparkle Day in May.

The Board concluded our meeting by reiterating our desire to maintain effective communication with our parent community. Please don't hesitate to reach out to us about any important topics you would like to discuss at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Thank you,

Rich Bennett Board Secretary

TCA Mission Statement

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

This e-mail has been sent to you by THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY. To maximize their communication with you, you may be receiving this e-mail in addition to a phone call with the same message. If you no longer wish to receive email notifications from THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY, please <u>click here</u> to unsubscribe.

To view the THE CLASSICAL ACADEMY privacy policy, please click here.